Bay Street Road Closure - Bridge Investigations

October 20 to November 7, 2025 (timeline subject to change)



What is happening?

From October 20th to November 7th, 2025, bridge investigations will be underway in the Bay East Teamway and Bay Street below the rail bridge located north of Lake Shore Boulevard West, and south of Front Street. Nightly intermittent road and sidewalk closures will be in effect while the work is ongoing. One lane in each direction and one sidewalk will be maintained during work hours.

These investigations include the use of a scissor lift to inspect the bridge above, and the intermittent closure of sidewalks and road to complete sampling of the bridge columns and bridge deck.

Project Overview

Metrolinx is upgrading Union Station to support the creation of a network that has the capacity to deliver two-way, all-day service every 15 minutes or better along core segments of the GO rail network. This includes improved GO train platforms with canopies, more stair and elevator access platforms, and a continuous concourse between Bay and York Streets.

WHAT TO EXPECT

- Nightly intermittent road and sidewalk closures on Bay Street. Overnight closure of Bay East Teamway.
- Vehicles including a scissor lift.
- Construction impacts including coring and chipping concrete.

HOURS OF WORK

 8:00 p.m. – 5:00 a.m. between October 20th – November 7th, 2025.

LOCATION OF WORK

 Bay Street below the rail corridor north of Lake Shore Boulevard West and south of Front Street. Work will also occur in the Bay East Teamway.

PEDESTRIAN DETAILS

 Alternating closures of the west and east sidewalks will be in effect during overnight working hours.

TRAFFIC DETAILS

 Intermittent lane closures on Bay Street below the rail corridor north of Lake Shore Boulevard West and south of Front Street.

COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT

- Metrolinx has a dedicated community engagement team in place that works with residents and businesses in the Toronto West area.
- If you have any questions, please contact us using the information provided below.

We appreciate your ongoing patience and understanding of this necessary work. Dates subject to change.

Questions

If you have any questions or concerns about this work, please contact us any time at **TorontoWest@metrolinx.com** or (416) 202-3900. For more information on GO Expansion in your community, visit our website at **Metrolinx.com/GoExpansion**.



Please scan the QR Code above to subscribe to our biweekly e-Newsletter for updates.

Contactez-nous:

- Écrivez-nous à l'adresse suivante : torontowest@metrolinx.com
- ▼ Retrouvez-nous sur Twitter **@GOExpansion**
- □ Visitez le site Web : <u>https://www.metrolinx.com/fr/projets-et-programmes/expansion-de-go</u>
- 🛎 Available in English on request. If you are interested, please send an e-mail to: torontowest@metrolinx.com